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Blue Jean Saturday Night Worship 5:00 PM 

Sunday Worship 8:30 & 10:35 AM 

Sunday School  9:30 AM  

Seeking to Make a Difference for Christ in the Community 
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Holy Land Trip Informational Meeting  

January 12 @ 6:00 pm - Lower Level North 
Before I first traveled to Israel, someone described the Holy Land as the fifth Gospel. They told me, ñOnce 

youôve been there, the whole Bible starts to feel like a pop-up book.ò It was all true. Once youôve seen these 

places where God did such miraculous things - when youôve stood where Jesus Himself walked - there is no 

going back. Everything about scripture and our relationship with Jesus takes on a new life. 

During this trip, weôll have the opportunity to travel through the timeline of Jesusô life. Weôll travel from 

Bethlehem to Galilee and close on the events of Holy Week in Jerusalem. Our journey includes special mo-

ments, like a boat ride on the Sea of Galilee, and communion at the Garden Tomb. If your faith desires and 

adventure that youôll never forget, I invite you to join me for this informational meeting to learn more about a 

powerful pilgrimage opportunity to the Holy Land. This meeting and trip is open to anyone interested.  

Participants need not be members of First United Methodist Church. Please email pastorgrantarm-

strong@gmail.com or call 217-322-3328 with any questions.  
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                          AGAINST THE GRAIN Lessons in Courageous Faith 

                                                                     from the Book of Daniel 

 

From the moment He was born, Jesus was chased and threatened around nearly every corner. It was diffi-

cult for Christian people to live their faith from the very start. Sometimes it still feels like faith in God is 

under attack. Whether itôs from powers of government, work, school, or other forces, it seems like the 

world is working against Christian people standing for their faith. Many churches in the U.S. sit nearly 

empty on Sunday mornings. People have forgotten how to pray. All the while, Christian people slowly 

hand over our ability to stand for the grace of Jesus Christ. 

 

People of faith have faced times like these before. Throughout January, we're going to spend time with a 

bold man of God named Daniel. The faith of Daniel and his friends brought them to stand for God before 

royalty, in a flaming furnace, and in a den of lions. Their situations were hard, but theirs was a bold faith 

that stayed strong, no matter what tried to keep them from worshipping the true God. Through their stories, 

we get to remember how to stand strong in our praise and prayer when the world looks like it's winning 

people away from faith. 

 

What will have the power to keep you from worship this January? If you want to stand strong, you won't 

want to miss this message series called "Against the Grain," starting the weekend of January 7/8 at Rush-

ville First UMC. You're invited! 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 
Pastor Grant 

 



 

Prayers for our Church Family  

 Please continue to keep these family members and loved ones in your prayers. Chris 

Clevenger is on chemo again.  Jean Wyrick, a cousin of Cathy Harrison, has breast cancer.  

Please keep the families of Margaret Street, Harold Smith, Karen Maliongas, Danny 

Moore, Joyce Reeder, Zachary Gillham-Johnson, Nancy Greene, Miriam Orr and Fabienne 

Brush in your prayers.  Glenna Prather has had her hip surgery.  Edith Goldsborough fell.  Karen 

Phillips has moved to Beardstown Heritage Manor for rehab.  Bob Stauffer has been dealing with a lot of 

back pain.  Steve English, father-in-law to Jennifer Boyd English, was in McDonough Hospital ICU with 

heart problems and pneumonia.  Bill Connell, father-in-law of Jack Boyd, was in acute care in Scotland 

due to an infection and cancer medications.  Gloria Tomlinson is in Culbertson Hospital with health issues.  

Jane Wendling was in Culbertson hospital over night dealing with an infection.   

 

 

 

 

Alexis Love Sayers, daughter of David & Melissa Sayers was baptized on Christmas Eve.  Barb 

Sayers is Alexisôs great grandmother. 

 

 

 

If you have any updates on the following folks that might result in having their names removed from the list, please contact the church office 

so that corrections can be made. 

  Each week in worship we will be lifting up a different church or charge and pastoral team from our community in 

prayer.  As we lift up our brothers and sisters in Christ and their work for the Lord, the ministry and message of 

Christ shall be strengthened.  This month we will be praying for the following churches and their pastors: 

The week of January 1  Church of the Nazarene     Fred Fritz 

The week of January 8  Doddsville United Methodist Church  David Haney 

The week of January 15  Faith Christian Family Church    Brandon Thompson  

The week of January 22  First Christian Church Disciples of Christ John Sowers 

The week of January 29  First Presbyterian      
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 Please continue to remember these folks in your prayers as well:  Cathy Heckel, Mary Ward, Diana Dowacter, John 

Cessna, Joe Simpson, Dan Swift, Norma Toland, Linda Wilson, Elvis Wilson, Melissa Poling, Dusty Mathis, Donna 

Manning, Joyce Schafer, Brian Stephens and family, Duane Easley, Kruse Logsdon, Dean Taylor, Barry Scego, Pam 

McNeely, Beatrice Hall, Keith & Bonnie Vaughn, Brenda Reynolds, Eloise Baxter, Dorcas Herche, Dick Etter, 

Doris Young, Warren Dodds, Dale Abbott, Marie Leonard, Mike Dean, Dixie Prather, Helen Donohew, Dessie 

Zingher, Gale Lee, Denine Cox, Norma Rowland, Amanda Law, Bob & Nancy Stauffer, Edith Goldsborough, Kristi 

Hamilton, Freddie & Sherry Henninger, Mildred Hunter, Florence Bottorff, Wayne Runkle, Frank Billingsley, Vir-

ginia Stocker, Larry Lashbrook, Pat Unger, Janet Hayes, Emmett Garriott, Sue Morrell, Eric Peacock, Vera Royce, 

Jim Stevenson, Linda Shaw, Kraig Kotter, Tonya Gaither, Jonathan Cox, Tom Eifert, Glenna Prather, Karen Phil-

lips, Peggy Settles, Luella Hedden, Susan Busby, Ruth Teel, Bill Petersen, Phyllis Rutledge, Karen Phillips, Carol 

Perrine, Patti Prather, David Jones, Chris Clevenger, Jean Wyrick and Ed Fegley. 
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  As a faith community, we graciously continue to return gifts to our 

generous God.  Through His grace and the workings of His Holy Spirit, 

we are enabled to accomplish the ministry He has set for us in the 

community and throughout the world.  Thank You.   

January  
 1 Ron Busby 

 2 Christie Cox 

 Romeo Simpson 

 3 Patti Shoemaker 

  Harold & Carolyn Ambrosius 

 4 Jerry Walker 

 6 Matthew Ewing, Cecylia Crumrine  

 7 Keaton DeMoss, Niki Maxwell 

 8 Kenneth (Barney) Williams 

 9 Steve Peacock 

 10 Cathy Peacock, Kim Holmes 

 11 Melissa Stauffer, Sally Trone 

 12 Mary Hughes 

 14 Tina Cox, Andree Ambrosius 

 15 Sheila Yates, Tyler Govaert 

 Martha Tippey 

 16 Keely Acheson 

 17 Shelby Davis 

 18 Don Fagan, Alyssa Lowe 

 19 Lilli Armstrong, Kamdyn Boyd  

 20 Deanna Utter Smith, Austi Emerick 

 22 Jenine (Seal) Henninger, Bob Grider 

 Phyllis Rutledge 

 23 Betty Knous 

  Bob & Kay Divan 

 24 Norma Rowland 

  Erin Esther 

 25 Dyllan Ester, Avery Wessel 

 28 Angie Prather, Ruth Teel 

  Sophia Henninger 

 29 Lucille Morgan 

 30 Gretchen Edmiston, Mark Tyson 

  Howard Bartlow 

 31 Nancy Schisler 

Weekend of  Sat 8:15 10:35 Offering 

Dec. 4 47 71 83 $5,475.30 

Dec. 11 45 56 91 $5,420.00 

Dec. 18 148 34 45 $2,360.50 

Dec. 24 269 75  $4,120.00 

Dec. 25 53   $3,088.00 

Worship, Attendance & Giving for December 

 
News from the Pews 

 

Open Arms Preschool News 
 

 Christmas is coming soon and our 

classroom has looked an awful lot like 

Santaôs workshop over the past few 

weeks!  All of the little preschool elves 

have been extra busy making special gifts for their 

families.  The students always are fascinated by the 

Christmas story and this year is no exception.  They 

have been eager to learn, read, and sing about the birth 

of baby Jesus.  We decorated our classroom tree and 

learned a new song called, ñBaby Jesus, We Love 

You.ò  Our class party is scheduled for Friday, Decem-

ber 16.  We are expecting several parents and grandpar-

ents to join us for our party and have planned a gift ex-

change, crafts, and games.   

For a service project, our preschool families collected 

toys and games to donate to the Schuyler County Bas-

ket and those will be presented to representatives of that 

group on Wednesday, December 14.  Our kids and their 

families were very generous once again this year and 

we are so thankful for their help and participation.  We 

will be on break from December 19 through January 3 

with class resuming on Wednesday,  January 4. 

From the students and staff at Open Arms Preschool, 

have a Merry Christmas and a blessed New Year! 

 



 United Methodist  

Womenôs Prayer 

Calendar 2017 
 

  January 1  Psalm 146:1-4 

  January 2  1 Chronicles 16:23-24 

  January 3  Psalm 86:7-9 

  January 4  Isaiah 42:1-4 

  January 5  Isaiah 49:1-7 

  January 6  Romans 15:7-13 

  January 7  Revelation 5:11-14 

  January 8  Psalm 96:1-6, 10-13 

  January 9  Deutereonomy16:13-15 

  January 10  Psalm 65:3-4 

  January 11  Psalm 65:5-8 

  January 12  Psalm 66:1-5 

  January 13  Isaiah 66:18-23 

  January 14  Acts 2:37-47 

  January 15  Psalm 65:1-2, 9-13 

  January 16  Psalm 104:5-9 

  January 17  Psalm 104:10-18 

  January 18  Psalm 104:31-35 

  January 19  Psalm 104:31-35 

  January 20  Psalm 8 

  January 21  Matthew 6:25-34 

  January 22  Psalm 104:1-4, 24-30 

  January 23  Psalm 150 

  January 24  Job 38:1-7 

  January 25  Proverbs 8:22-31 

  January 26  Luke 2:8-14 

  January 27  Deuteronomy 24:17-22 

  January 28  Psalm 145:13-21 

  January 29   Psalm 148 

  January 30  Galatians 3:1-5 30  

  January 31  Genesis 22:15-18 

 

 

Unlocked Church  

Hours Reminder 
 

 The church will be unlocked at 8:00 AM and 

locked at 5:00 PM Monday through Thursday and at 

12:00 on Friday,  It is unlocked at 8:00 AM and locked 

after church services on Saturdays and Sundays. 

 Contact the church office if you need in at other 

times. 

Thank You 
Advent and Christmas are wonderful seasons to 

remind us of why we can be grateful every day. 

There were many people who helped bless our wor-

ship and discipleship through above-and-beyond 

service. You offered this community gifts of music, 

greeting, folding, and decoration. Your investment 

in the church makes a difference. The people of this 

congregation have also blessed my family with 

generosity and encouragement. You encourage us 

with your blessings, some delicious food, kind-

nesses and gifts that renew our strength. So many 

of you blessed us further by asking how Theo en-

joyed his first Christmas. The simple answer is this: 

The joy of seeing our son celebrate the birth of 

Godôs Son lit up our holidays in wonderful new 

ways. I am grateful to God for you, your care, and 

your faithfulness to Christ. 

                                         Sincerely,  Pastor Grant 

Moms In Prayer 
 

Moms in Prayer is a group that meets to pray for all 

Schuyler Industry School teachers, students, and 

staff. This group is open to any woman wanting to 

join in prayer. We meet at the home of Amy Arm-

strong every Tuesday from 1:45-2:45 pm - 220 W. 

Jefferson St. Rushville. Come every week or when 

you can. For more information contact Amy at 

amy.armstrong@hotmail.com or 309-838-3096. 

You may also visit momsinprayer.org. 

mailto:amy.armstrong@hotmail.com
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Sunday Worship Info for January  
   

   8:30 AM          10:35 AM     

January 1              

Acolytes:  Macon Kessler         Bronson Bartlett     

Liturgist:   Sarah Duncan         Eric Ewing 

Greeters:  Wilbur & Marian Kindhart      Art & Wanieta Ament & Donna Young    

            
               

January 8              

Acolytes:  Macon Kessler         Jason Klitz     

Liturgist:   Sheila Burton         Dianne Klitz 

Greeters:  Larry & Betty Paisley             Dan, Niki, Adam, Cora & Gretchen Wise     

        
   

January 15 

Acolytes:  Macon Kessler         Lilli Armstrong     

Liturgist:   Mary Sue Merritt        Cheri Baker 

Greeters:  John & Barb Botts        Jim & Carol Breedlove & Nancy Schisler 

 

January 22          

Acolytes:  Macon Kessler         Aubrey Sorrell 

Liturgist:   Amanda Shoemaker        Carol Fuller       

Greeters:  Rod & Barb Schoonover       Ken, Cathy, Sara & Tommy Wilson      

   
 

January 29           

Acolytes:  Macon Kessler         Tyson Davidson      

Liturgist:   Cathy Teel         Amy Armstrong 

Greeters:  Teresa Boyd         Brian, Molly, Aubrey, & Gabby Sorrell     

 

News from the Pews  
News from the Pews 
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    All women of Rushville United 

Methodist Church are invited to join one 

of the following UMW circles for Bible 

study, mission lessons, and fellowship: 
 

UMW Circle Information  

Serendipity: 2nd Monday of each  

 month at 7:00 p.m. 

Esther Daystar:  1st Tuesday of each 

month  at 9:30 a.m. at Deb & Diôs 

New Beginnings: 3rd Wednesday Eve-

ning after Youth Group at 6:30 p.m. 

 Please make sure you contact the 

church office with any changes in 

your address or phone numbers! 

  United Methodist Women 

 We are women who participate in the 

global ministries of the church.  Our em-

blem reminds us of our heritage of women 

who pioneered in service for the church at 

home and in other countries.  We are a 

group of Christian women with many gifts 

who are unified by one Spirit and partici-

pate in Godôs mission in all areas of life.  

We invite you to join the membership of 

Rushville UMW in LaMoine River District 

in Illinois Great Rivers Conference. 

. 

January Mobile Meals 

 

 

Jan. 2-6 Car 1 Sally Poltawsky & Konnie Crane 

Jan. 3-6 Car 3 Martha Walker & Mary Hughes 

 

Jan. 9-13 Car 1 Ron & Judy Busby 

Jan. 10-13 Car 3 Carol Fuller & Sylvia Herr 

 

Jan. 16-20 Car 1 Sheila Yates & Marilyn Sargent 

Jan. 17-20 Car 3 Marge Parish & Sharon Gossage 

 

Jan. 23-27 Car 1 Ron & Monica Shepherd 

Jan. 24-27 Car 3 Kay Fitzjarrald & Romeo  

     Simpson 

 

Jan. 30-31 Car 1 Mary Hughes 

Jan. 31  Car 3 Judy Quillen & Mary Hughes 

 

 

First United Methodist Church Family, 

 I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you 

to everyone who wished me a Merry Christmas, brought 

in wonderful baked treats, cards or monetary donations.  

These all meant so much to me.  I appreciate everyoneôs 

thoughtfulness. 

 I count it a blessing to be able to work in the church 

office and help serve this congregation! 

 My wish for each of you is a wonderful, healthy, 

Happy New Year! 

         Teresa 
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Rev. C. Douglas Rorex to Retire 

 

Serving on the LaMoine River District and with its 

people and pastors has been both a privilege and an 

honor which I will always cherish. I especially thank 

Andrea Roberts, my District Administrative Assistant, 

who has made the responsibilities of this appointment 

far easier than I would have imagined. I can with great 

gratitude give thanks for the time we have shared and 

the ministry we have undertaken. I will be requesting 

retirement status beginning 1 July 2017. I will, of 

course, be open to continuing service to my Lord and 

to the Church. The only provision on which my wife 

insists is that it be within northern Florida. Kyrie 

eleison.  

  

Peace, 

  

C. Douglas Rorex 

Superintendent of the LaMoine River District 

  FUMC, 

 May the miracle of Christ-

mas fill your heart with joy!  

Thank you for helping with the 

Thanksgiving and Christmas 

Food Baskets. 

       The H.E.L.P. Center 

 

United Methodist Women, 

 We wish to thank the UUMW for the Prayer 

Shawls that were delivered to us by Marilyn  

Sargent.             

                                                 Bob & Nancy Stauffer 

 

United Methodist Women, 

 Thank you so much for your very generous do-

nation of $100 towards the Webster milk fund.  It is 

so nice to be able to give milk to those students that 

may not otherwise receive it. 

        Webster Faculty & Staff 

 

United Methodist Women, 

 On behalf of SI/Middle School Students thank 

you very much for your generous donation to the 

SIMS Lunch Accounts.  

            SIMS Lunch Program 

 

To the Members of the Serendipity Circle,  

 Thank you for the prayer shawl.  I love it. 

    Merry Christmas, Lynn Kettering 

 

United Methodist Women, 

 Thank you for the lovely prayer shawl.  I love it! 

                                              May God Bless You All, 

                                                          Maurine Corbin 

 

New Sunday School  

Class Starting 
An 8 week Bible Study will begin January 8th and end 

February 26th.  This class will be held in the Goodwill 

Classroom/Library on Sunday mornings between ser-

vices.  The study is titled "Experiencing God's Pres-

ence" by Sarah Young, author of the Jesus Calling de-

votional.  Cost of the book will be $6.50.  Please con-

tact the church office or Crystal Bartlett at 322-7736 if 

you are interested. 


